KELLY Michael

From:

Tony Hanmer <tonyhanmer@hotmail.com>

Sent:

Wednesday, 10 June 2009 8:32 AM

To:

mike kelly <michael.kelly@racing.qld.gov.au>

Subject:

FW: Sent on behalf of Mr Tony Hanmer, Chairman, Queensland Race Product Co

Ltd

Tony Hanmer

Non-Executive Board Director

Board Advisor, Corporate Strategy & Marketing

mob: 0411 193 582

phone: (61) 7 5446 4018

fax:

(61) 7 5446 4012

Please consider the environment before printing this email

Subject: Sent on behalf of Mr Tony Hanmer, Chairman, Queensland Race Product Co Ltd

Date: Tue, 9 Jun 2009 17:56:12 +1000 From: smurray@queenslandracing.com.au

To: secretary@awu.org.au CC: tonyhanmer@hotmail.com

Sent on behalf of Mr Tony Hanmer, Chairman, Queensland Race Product Co Ltd

Dear Fellow Board Directors

During the Queensland Race Product Co. (Product Co) Board Meeting on Thursday, 5 March 2009, discussion took place following the noting of a letter from Mr David Grace of Cooper Grace Ward (CGW) to Mr Malcolm Tuttle of Queensland Racing Limited (QRL), dated 18 November 2008. At our last Board Meeting held on 4 June 2009, this matter was again discussed. In reviewing this correspondence, I have realised the advice was given by CGW to QRL concerning the application of the 2008 amendments to the Racing Act 2002 to the Product and Program Agreement and its implications for that Body.

The legal advice was given to QRL, not to Product Co, and as it stands, Product Co is not in receipt of any legal advice in respect of its own position or the position of any other control bodies. On this basis, the letter supplied to QRL from CGW was for information of a general nature only.

Kind Regards

TONY HANMER

Chairman

Queensland Race Product Co Ltd.

0411 193 582

This email, together with any attachments, is intended for the named recipient only. This email may contain information which is confidential, of a private nature or which is subject to

legal professional privilege or copyright. Accordingly, any form of disclosure, modification, distribution and/ or publication of this email message is prohibited unless expressly authorised by the sender acting with the Authority of or on behalf of Queensland Racing Lim ited.

If you have received this email by mistake, please inform the sender as soon as possible and delete the message and any copies of this message from your computer system netw ork. The confidentiality, privacy or legal professional privilege attached to this em ail is not waived or destroyed by that mistake.

It is your responsibility to ensure that this email does not contain and is not affected by computer viruses, defect or interference by third parties or replication problem s (including incompatibility with your computer system).

Unless expressly attributed, the views expressed in this email do not necessarily represent the views of Queensland Racing Limited.